
  

Question on Notice  
No. 745 

Asked on 13 June 2023 
 
Mr D Crisafulli asked Premier and Minister for the Olympic and Paralympic Games  
(Hon. A Palaszczuk)―  
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the Foundations of Policy and Governance course previously developed 
by the Public Service Commission and the Department of the Premier and Cabinet—  
Will the Premier advise (a) the percentage of staff who have completed the course (reported 
separately by ministerial office) and (b) the number of ministers who have completed the 
course? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The Public Service Commission and the Department of the Premier and Cabinet (DPC) in 
partnership with the Griffith University Policy Innovation Hub developed the Foundations of 
Policy and Governance course. This training package is available to all Ministers, Assistant 
Ministers, and ministerial staff to undertake progressively throughout the year. 
 
I am advised by DPC that 100% of current ministerial staff (as at 13 June 2023) and all 
Ministers and Assistant Ministers have completed this training. 


